

### U.S. DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

Sheridan/Johnson County USDA Updates - January 5, 2024

Farm Service Agency | Natural Resources Conservation Service | Risk Management Agency

- Farmers Can Now Enroll for the Agriculture Risk Coverage and Price Loss Coverage Programs the 2024 Crop Year
- USDA Launches Loan Assistance Tool to Enhance Equity and Customer Service
- Producers Encouraged to Apply Now for USDA Conservation Programs

## Courtney's Corner- CED Comments, Upcoming Deadlines, and a Few Jokes

Hello Sheridan and Johnson Counties! We hope you had a fantastic Holiday season. It is starting to snow here in Sheridan this afternoon. Stay warm and safe roads to you all!



As we head into winter and colder temperatures, please remember to take pictures of any dead animals and keep good records. The LIP program is one that requires extensive records and proof of death. Keeping track of the dates that new calves/lambs are born and the date they died is the best way to help us determine the necessary information for your application. If you have any questions about what kinds of documentation you might need, please give us a visit or a call.

A congratulations to J.D. Hill for being elected to represent the producers within LAA 1 in the recent county committee election held in December. Joni Harlan will again be representing the producers in LAA 5 as she was elected to her second term. A HUGE Thank You to John Buyok for his many years of service, dedication, and insight to the Sheridan-Johnson County FSA committee!

We will be hiring a new Program Technician for the office within the next few weeks. This is a full-time, permanent position with full federal benefits and leave. If you have any questions about the position or the application process, please contact Courtney at the office. Look for the announcement of the position on usaiobs.gov within the month.

Finally, Johnson County producers- we are again holding our Buffalo work days. We are planning to be in the Buffalo office on the fist Wednesday of each month. Our next Buffalo work day will be February 7, 2024. Swing on by and say hi!

We will also be holding a Kaycee Work Day on <u>January 16, 2023</u>. Please contact the office to schedule an appointment with county office staff on that day.

-CY

#### **Upcoming Deadlines/ Dates:**

January 15- Office Closed- Martin Luther King Day

January 16- Kaycee Work Day- Powder River Conservation District Office

January 30- Deadline to Submit Signed Application and Documentation for 2023 ELAP

January 31- Deadline to Submit 2023 Wool LDP Applications

February 19- Office Closed- Washington's Birthday

February 29- Deadline to Submit Signed Application and Documentation for 2023 LIP

March 6- Buffalo Work Day- Buffalo USDA Service Center

March 15- Deadline to signup for 2024 ARC/PLC program

#### A Few Jokes to Brighten Your Day-

What kind of cult is the hardest to join? A diffi-cult!

Did you know that laughing too loudly is illegal in Hawaii? They only permit aloha!

My boss asked why I only get sick on week days. I said it must be my weekend immune system.

# Farmers Can Now Enroll for the Agriculture Risk Coverage and Price Loss Coverage Programs the 2024 Crop Year

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) today announced that agricultural producers can now enroll in the Farm Service Agency's (FSA) <u>Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage (PLC)</u> programs for the 2024 crop year. Producers can enroll and make election changes for the 2024 crop year starting Dec. 18, 2023. The deadline to complete enrollment and any election change is March 15, 2024.

On Nov. 16, 2023, President Biden signed into law H.R. 6363, the *Further Continuing Appropriations and Other Extensions Act, 2024* (Pub. L. 118-22), which extended the *Agriculture Improvement Act of 2018* (Pub. L. 115-334), more commonly known as the 2018 Farm Bill, through September 30, 2024. This extension allows authorized programs, including ARC and PLC, to continue operating.

#### **2024 Elections and Enrollment**

Producers can elect coverage and enroll in ARC-County (ARC-CO) or PLC, which provide crop-by-crop protection, or ARC-Individual (ARC-IC), which protects the entire farm. Although election changes for 2024 are optional, producers must enroll through a signed contract each year. Also, if a producer has a multi-year contract on the farm it will continue for 2024 unless an election change is made.

If producers do not submit their election revision by the March 15, 2024, deadline, their election remains the same as their 2023 election for commodities on the farm. Farm owners cannot enroll in either program unless they have a share interest in the cropland.

Covered commodities include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium grain rice, safflower seed, seed cotton, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat.

#### 2022 Crop Year Payments

This fall, FSA issued payments totaling more than \$267 million to agricultural producers who enrolled in the 2022 ARC-CO option and the ARC ARC-IC option for covered commodities that triggered a payment. Payments through the PLC option did not trigger for the 2022 crop year.

ARC and PLC payments for a given crop year are paid out the following fall to allow actual county yields and the Market Year Average prices to be finalized. These payments help mitigate fluctuations in either revenue or prices for certain crops. Payments for crops that may trigger for the 2023 crop year will be issued in the fall of 2024.

#### **Crop Insurance Considerations**

ARC and PLC are part of a broader USDA safety net that also includes crop insurance and marketing assistance loans.

Producers are reminded that ARC and PLC elections and enrollments can impact eligibility for some crop insurance products.

Producers on farms with a PLC election can purchase Supplemental Coverage Option (SCO) through their Approved Insurance Provider; however, producers on farms where ARC is the election are ineligible for SCO on their planted acres for that crop on that farm.

Unlike SCO, the Enhanced Coverage Option (ECO) is unaffected by an ARC election. Producers may add ECO regardless of the farm program election.

Upland cotton farmers who choose to enroll seed cotton base acres in ARC or PLC are ineligible for the stacked income protection plan (STAX) on their planted cotton acres for that farm.

#### **Web-Based Decision Tools**

Many universities offer web-based decision tools to help producers make informed, educated decisions using crop data specific to their respective farming operations. Producers are encouraged to use the tool of their choice to support their ARC and PLC elections.

#### **More Information**

For more information on ARC and PLC, producers can visit the <u>ARC and PLC webpage</u> or contact their local <u>USDA Service Center</u>. Producers can also make elections and complete enrollment <u>online with level 2</u> eAuth.

## **USDA Launches Loan Assistance Tool to Enhance Equity and Customer Service**

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) launched a new online tool to help farmers and ranchers better navigate the farm loan application process. This uniform application process will help to ensure all farm loan applicants receive equal support and have a consistent customer experience with USDA's Farm Service Agency (FSA) regardless of their individual circumstances.



USDA experiences a high rate of incomplete or withdrawn applications, particularly among underserved customers, due in part to a challenging and lengthy paper-based application process. The Loan Assistance Tool is available 24/7 and gives customers an online step-by-step guide that supplements the support they receive when working in person with a USDA employee, providing materials that may help an applicant prepare their loan application in one tool.

Farmers can access the Loan Assistance Tool by visiting <a href="farmers.gov/farm-loan-assistance-tool">farmers.gov/farm-loan-assistance-tool</a> and clicking the 'Get Started' button. From here they can follow the prompts to complete the Eligibility Self-Assessment and start the farm loan journey. The tool is built to run on any modern browser like Chrome, Edge, Firefox, or the Safari browser, and is fully functional on mobile devices. It does not work in Internet Explorer.

The Loan Assistance Tool is the first of multiple farm loan process improvements that will be available to USDA customers on farmers.gov in the future. Other improvements and tools that are anticipated to launch in 2023 include:

- A streamlined and simplified direct loan application, reduced from 29 pages to 13 pages.
- An interactive online direct loan application that gives customers a paperless and electronic signature
  option, along with the ability to attach supporting documents such as tax returns.
- An online direct loan repayment feature that relieves borrowers from the necessity of calling, mailing, or visiting a local Service Center to pay a loan installment.

# Producers Encouraged to Apply Now for USDA Conservation Programs

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is encouraging agricultural producers and forest landowners to participate in voluntary conservation programs and adopt climate-smart practices in fiscal year 2024 as part of President Biden's Investing in America agenda. USDA's Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) is accepting applications for the Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP), Conservation Stewardship Program (CSP) and Agricultural Conservation Easement Program (ACEP), which help a wide variety of producers, including urban and organic producers.



For fiscal year 2024, NRCS has \$3 billion in Inflation Reduction Act funds to invest in <u>climate-smart mitigation activities</u>. This year, NRCS expanded the list of those activities as well as expanded priority areas for ACEP for grasslands, wetlands and farmlands at risk of conversion. Learn more about those expansions in our <u>Sept. 28, 2023 news release</u>.

Additionally, for fiscal year 2024, NRCS has over \$2 billion in Farm Bill funding available to producers for priorities like organic and urban agriculture, soil health, water quality and quantity and wildlife habitat development. This extensive amount of funding will be used to meet producer demand for our oversubscribed programs, maximize climate benefits and help producers address their natural resource challenges.

NRCS accepts producer applications for its conservation programs year-round. To apply for fiscal year 2024 funding, apply by your <u>state's ranking date</u> by contacting your <u>local NRCS office</u>.



### **Sheridan USDA Service Center**

1949 Sugarland Drive, Suite 126 Sheridan, WY 82801 Phone: 307-683-4202 Fax: 855-574-1670

Courtney Yelton
County Executive Director- FSA

Courtney.Yelton@usda.gov

Justine Scheeler Program Technician- FSA

<u>Justine.Scheeler@usda.gov</u>

Andrew Cassiday
District Conservationist- NRCS
Sheridan County

Andrew.Cassiday@usda.gov

Allison McKenzie District Conservationist- NRCS Johnson County

Allison.Mckenzie@usda.gov 307-620-3020

Eilish Hanson
Farm Loan Manager- FSA
Campbell, County Office

Elish.Hanson@usda.gov 307-682-8843

## **County Committee:**

J. D. Hill Gerry Miller Ray Daly Trevor Lutterman Joni Harlan The Next COC Meeting will be Held:

January 18, 2024 1:00 PM Sheridan USDA Service Center